From: Shelby S < shelby@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, August 3, 2024 4:17 PM

To: Planning < Planning@alamedaca.gov >; Historical Board < historicalboard@alamedaca.gov >;

City Clerk < CLERK@alamedaca.gov >

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Clerk please add this to the public comment for the next historical board and

planning board meetings

Public comment for next Historical Advisory Board meeting

Historical Advisory Board:

1. I would like to ensure that Board members have unfettered access to the historicalboard@alamedaca.gov email.

This email was supposedly set up because I complained to the Planning Dept last year about their control of information access over the Historical Advisory Board. In response, this email was set up and i was told that the Board had direct access to it.

Last week, Steven Buckely informed me that the Planning Dept staff "monitor" it and the Board actually does not have direct access.

The Planning Dept is subordinate to the citizen oversight Historical Advisory Board and is supposed to facilitate information, instead they withhold it and the City Planning Dept should not be in control of that email address.

Please start investigating the inappropriate control city employees are exercising over the Board -- and ps, every Project at Alameda Point must undergo the Certificate of Approval process. Allen Tai admitted it at the last HAB meeting, but at the Planning Board meeting 2 weeks later, Steven Buckley denied it.

Please do your due diligence.

#2. Pursuant to AMC 13-21.3d, I would like the Historical Advisory Board to work on finding grants for historical preservation Projects at Alameda Point.

I would also like to suggest that is one of the things they should have been doing for the last few years instead of skipping meetings.

Here is a link to some federal grants:

https://savingplaces.org/preservation-

funds?gad_source=1&gclid=CjwKCAjwqre1BhAqEiwA7g9Qhi4ok5SePiUNQ7etEvBgojEIKYV_FKWoL K8gq4x1OUFzRJznfAvIjxoCqZYQAvD_BwE

Regards, Shelby

Shelby 510-435-9263